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Timings of the day from January 2024

As the 2023 Autumn Term draws to a close, I have 

spent some time looking through the newsletters that 

have been published this term and reflected on the 

array of achievements, enrichment activities, and 

wide range of events that students and staff have 

enjoyed. The College has been a hive of activity 

including the most recent Christmas Party Pieces event 

last Thursday which was a sell-out and a great success. 

Students and staff also enjoyed Christmas lunch last 

week, followed by this week’s Christmas themed mufti 

day, which I am sure has got all into the festive spirit.

We have hosted a number of career’s events this year, 

with parents invited to the most recent event which 

was well supported and I hope of interest and value to 

those who attended. These events would not be 

possible without the support of local employers and 

businesses to whom I am very grateful for their 

continued support. There have also been a number of 

external trips and visits for students, including to the 

theatre in London, and too many sporting events and 

successes to list here. I have asked Mr Evans to provide 

a summary of these which he has kindly produced for 

this newsletter.

Internal mock exams have started for our Year 11 and 

13 students, and these will continue in the New Year. 

Our Year 9 students have been introduced to the Key 

Stage 4 options process. There will be an Options 

Evening on Tuesday 16th January 2024 to explain more 

about this process and I would encourage all Year 9 

parents to attend.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all students 

and staff for their kind donations for the food bank. A 

huge collection was achieved by the College, and 

these provisions have now been collected by food 
bank volunteers and are already on their way to 



Reporting your child’s absence

We are having increasing numbers of parents/carers who are not reporting their child’s 

absence from the College. You will appreciate that when a child is not in school, and we 

have not heard from parents/carers, this is a safeguarding concern for us. We are currently 

spending a significant amount of time investigating the whereabouts of children who are not 

properly accounted for and are therefore asking for parents’ support in helping to address this 
problem. 

We ask that all parents/carers contact the school before 9am on the day of their child’s 
absence. This can be done by telephone or e-mail. Thank you for your support.

Email:  absence@torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk 

Call: 01752 812511 extension 200.

Dr Jeremy Plumb

Headteacher

members of our local community.  Well done to Tregantle House for the significant contribution 

made to the food back collection, and I know they enjoyed an extra mufti day in recognition of 

this.

I had the pleasure of attending a blessing and boat launch at Cawsand for one of our Year 9 

students, Antony, last weekend - Cornwall’s youngest fisherman! There has been a great deal of 

media coverage regarding Antony’s journey to date, and both BBC Spotlight and BBC Radio 

Cornwall were in attendance at the event on Saturday 9th December. There is further information 

on this event in the newsletter. I look forward to watching how Antony’s business develops over 

the coming months and years with great interest.

Over recent months there has been a significant amount of work completed by the College and 

its partners on the proposed 9x9 3G Football Turf Pitch, to be located behind the YMCA Sports 

Hall. I am hugely grateful for all the support we have received in respect of this project, the fund 

raising completed and the funding committed by different organisations. There is a Boxing Day 

football match between Torpoint Athletic FC and Millbrook AFC at The Mill which will also help 

raise funds towards this project so please support this if you can. There is still much to do, but we 

are striving forward with the project with the aim of having this facility in place by the end of 2025.

At the end of this term, we say goodbye and thank you to Miss Becci Pine, teacher of science, 

and Mrs Emma Penter, teacher of psychology. I am grateful for all that they have contributed to 

the College and wish them both well in their new adventures and for the future.

Finally, I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and I look forward to welcoming back 

students on Thursday 4th January 2024. 

Merry Christmas!

mailto:absence@torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk


Ten Tors training – Sunday 3rd December

It was another successful day for students training for the Ten Tors Challenge. Spirits were high 

as participants set off for the circular route to and from Postbridge to complete the Christmas 

walk. Although the weather was very wet at times, there was still a tiny bit of snow lying 

around to give students the opportunity to have a small snowball fight.  

Chocolates were available for the students at the end of the walk, and biscuits for the band 

of volunteers out supporting them!

Well done to everyone involved and we are looking forward to the next walk in January 

2024. 



Ten Tors fund raising

A massive thank you to Nicky Blair, parent volunteer, who raised over 

£300 for the Ten Tors fund.  

Nicky organised a raffle with loads of wonderful prizes and then sold 

tickets at the fete at the Carbeile Inn.  Nicky and another parent 

volunteer, Amy Early, spent the afternoon promoting the College’s Ten 

Tors Challenge activity. 



A Festive Torpoint Thank You

Our Student Council have been spreading some festive cheer this week by organising a 

gratitude project. 

Demonstrating gratitude is the ultimate wellbeing booster. People love it when they are thanked 

for something when they don’t expect it – that simple act of kindness can make someone feel 

really valued. And studies have found that people who regularly demonstrate gratitude are 

much happier: thinking about what is good in our lives – what we have to feel grateful for - and 

saying thank you is great for our wellbeing. 

The Student Council have therefore worked with the College’s Leadership Team to create thank 

you postcards and then given every student at the school the opportunity to write a thank you 

message to a member of staff of their choice. Hundreds of postcards have been written and the 

messages are really inspiring. The students at the College have recognised the many acts of 

kindness demonstrated by adults who teach and support them that not only help them to learn, 

but also ensure they are cared for. Members of the Student Council have this week been 

delivering the postcards to staff to ensure they know that their work is highly appreciated.

As a staff body, we would like to send our thanks to every student at the College for being such 

wonderful humans.



Christmas Party Pieces 2023

Well done to our incredibly 

talented students, staff and 

friends of TCC who 
performed at our Christmas 

Party Pieces. It was a 

fantastic evening enjoyed 

by all. 





The Rt Hon Gillian Keegan MP, Secretary of State for Education, has launched two 

consultations in recent weeks. The Education Secretary and the Department for Education 

are keen to hear from teachers, school leaders, parents, students and employers in all of 

these consultations. The links below are therefore shared with our wider school community so 

as many people as possible can have a say on these important issues.

• Advanced British Standard – we are seeking views on the design and implementation of 

the landmark qualification framework, as well as how it will be assessed and awarded, 

and how to make sure the changes benefit all students. The consultation is open for 14 

weeks, closing on 20 March.

• Introducing minimum service levels in education – help us design a policy to protect 

children and young people’s education whilst balancing an individual’s right to strike. This 

consultation is open until 30 January.

Christmas Challenge

Some Year 8 science students took part in the GCHQ Christmas challenge last 

week.  Their mission was to crack all seven puzzles written by GCHQ agents to 

uncover a secret seasonal message.  The puzzles were very challenging, and 

students worked well in their teams with some even cracking all seven 

puzzles. Well done!

This is now the fourth year of GCHQ Christmas Challenge, but what is the 

GCHQ?…read on to find out what they have to say:

“The Government Communications Headquarters (GCHQ for short) is one of the 

three UK Intelligence and Security Agencies, along with MI5 and the Secret 

Intelligence Service (MI6). GCHQ protects the UK and its citizens from individuals, 

groups and countries who wish to do us harm, or damage us financially. We work 

round the clock to help to keep the country safe. Our brilliant people use cutting-

edge technology, technical know-how and wide-ranging partnerships to identify, 

analyse and disrupt threats. We always strive to stay one step ahead.”

To find out more about the work of the GCHQ and career possibilities, or if you 

fancy having a go at more GCHQ puzzles, you can take a look here: Puzzles - 

GCHQ.GOV.UK

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vY29uc3VsdC5lZHVjYXRpb24uZ292LnVrL2FkdmFuY2VkLWJyaXRpc2gtc3RhbmRhcmRzLWRpcmVjdG9yYXRlL3RoZS1hZHZhbmNlZC1icml0aXNoLXN0YW5kYXJkP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzEyMTQuODcxMjcxMDEifQ._3laXe03azFulL7gagQOz49klXdyyCLgo2zPJJwIbqM/s/788283455/br/233056862736-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3Lmdvdi51ay9nb3Zlcm5tZW50L2NvbnN1bHRhdGlvbnMvbWluaW11bS1zZXJ2aWNlLWxldmVscy1tc2xzLWluLWVkdWNhdGlvbj91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMxMjE0Ljg3MTI3MTAxIn0.PS3XXv4qxMqZLQ6tXePxTj3ltTFBHghSQwWOyjXQVgM/s/788283455/br/233056862736-l
https://www.gchq.gov.uk/section/news/puzzles
https://www.gchq.gov.uk/section/news/puzzles


Torpoint Community College students hit the press!

Antony Newcombe

On Saturday 9th December, I had the pleasure of attending the blessing and launch of 

Anthony’s new boat. Anthony, one of our Year 8 students, runs his own business as a self-

employed fisherman. He has been working very hard preparing his new boat which was 

donated by Coastline Scrapyard. Anthony has also been supported by Fishtek Marine who 

have provided technology products and Ghelforce Marine with equipment including oil skins. 

Anthony is clearly working hard developing his business and will be taking his sea survival 

course moving forward. We wish Anthony great success with his path ahead. 

Dr Jeremy Plumb. 

Harry Martin and Liam Hogan

Two of our students have taken on a challenge of re-

creating the town of Torpoint in the creative block-

based game Minecraft.

Experienced Minecrafters, Harry Martin and Liam 

Hogan, have both built up a vast following on their 

Minecraft based YouTube channels and as a result 

have gained a plethora of gaming knowledge 

needed to take on this project.

Harry explained: “We decided to begin this project 

as we have always found the concept of a digital 

replica of Torpoint that you can walk around in and 

interact with your friends a very interesting idea and 

wondered how we could do it.”

Well done Harry and Liam - we love your creativity!



Careers Event 

On 5th December, TCC welcomed a wide variety of local career representatives into the College. All 

Year 9 students took part in a careers workshop, considering local labour market information and 

employability skills needed for different types of careers. Students worked in small groups to speed 

network with our visitors, asking questions to find out about their careers, the skills and qualifications 

required and why they should consider working in that sector. The aim of the event was to raise 

awareness of the huge range of careers and opportunities out there and to encourage all students to 

aspire to achieve their potential. 

Thank you to all that supported this event including: Lucie Jones, Ella Lewis, and Matthew Miller from 

Woollcombe Yonge Solicitors; Sgt Liam Quinn from the RAF; Vicky White, Helen Taylor and Rachel 

Amos from the School Nursing Team; PO Iain McRoberts from the Royal Navy; the Army; Emma 

Stockley, Archaeologist; Corrina Bowers from NHS Apprenticeships; Natalie Jary, NHS Careers Hub; 

Charmaine Scrace, DWP School Advisor; Adam Foster BD (Becton Dickinson); Jodie Hardwick, Smiley 

Happy Photography; Graham Chinn, Principal Building Control Office, Plymouth City Council; Jim 

Bailey, Director, RPS Consulting; John Hooper from KCML Chartered Surveyors; Harry McGuire from 

Network Rail; Adam Smilie, Loss Adjuster from Crawford and Company; Malcolm Smith from 

AtkinsRealis and Ching Wong from AECOM. Thank you to the College’s Enterprise Advisor, Julie Putman 

from CIOB for helping us to make links with these different employers and organisations.

In the afternoon we invited students from Year’s 7 to 11 to attend with a parent, carer or family 

representative for informal chats with the career representatives and for some cake. We were 

delighted that over 50 students and their families attended this. Across the day, fantastic 

conversations about next steps and future careers took place. Students had never heard of some of 

the occupations featured, such as being an insurance loss adjustor and were interested after the 

event to find out more. We also now have several students interested in Archaeology and becoming 

water treatment engineers, surveyors, solicitors and joining the services. 

Can you help support a future Careers event?

We would like to build on this event and help our students speak to people from an even greater 

range of careers. If you have an interesting career and would be willing to come in to speak to 

students, and students and their parents, about your careers, we would be delighted to hear from you. 

We would love to hear from parents, our students’ families and former students. We are planning future 

events for students and parents in February, March and May. Please email Mrs Bray, Careers Leader to 

get involved at brayd@torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk

mailto:brayd@torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk
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Our VIPA Winners for 
November are-

- Year 7- Freddie

- Year 8- Harry

- Year 9- Ella

- Year 10- Warren

- Year 11- Willow

The following students 

achieved their Bronze Personal 

Achievement Certificate and 
Badge.

Year 7

• Poppy

• Eva

• Milo

• Heidi

• Theo

• Isla

Year 8

• Reggie

• Aliesha

• Eddie

• Luca

• Fred

• Monty

• Leah

• Nathan

• Otylia

Year 9

• Lincoln

• Devon

• Grace

Year 10

• Xander

• Isaac

• Summer

• Melissa

• Jessica

This means that they have 

achieved 50 Personal 

Achievement Points! Well 
done!  

The following students 

achieved their Bronze House 
Certificate.

Year 10

• Melissa

Year 11

• Lucy

• Willow

This means that they have 

achieved 50 House Points! Well 
done!  
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